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Welcome


To all the new and existing families of our Unit, welcome to ‘Venturer Vibes’, my way of updating you all on the going-ons within the Unit.  I circulate this newsletter on an as needs basis mailed directly to the parents.  I think this is the best way of getting the info to all the parents as the messages sometimes just don’t quite make it to those that need to know.





Membership and Leadership


The Unit has doubled in size during the term and now has 10 registered members and 1 soon to be invested into Scouting.  While this is great, it creates some problems which we have never had to face before.  The first problem is while each member works their way through the award scheme they could be at a very different stage to anyone else and require varying degrees of assistance from me.  This particularly applies to those undertaking their Venturing Skills Award.  While I am assisting these Venturers on a meeting night, what are the others to do?  This is where a second leader is necessary.  Fortunately, Ambre has indicated she will become that second leader as soon as she is able and, indeed she will be able to do her ‘Service’ in Rovers by assisting me with the Unit.  But until that time please bare with me while we work through this.  The second problem is transport.  While the (almost) ever-faithful Venturermobile can seat 7 Venturers and myself, there are currently 12 of us.  Again, Ambre will be of invaluable assistance when she gets her licence, but in the meantime the Unit will need assistance with transport to the various things we do and I would rather it not be the same people time after time.  The first big test of this will be our Ski Weekend at BawBaw in July.  Given that BawBaw is a little over 3 hours from Deer Park, I am open to suggestions on how to tackle this problem.  Possible options are that 2 families split the drive there and back (remembering that it would be about a 7 hour return trip) or that one of you stays the weekend with us.  Now that would be an interesting experience for someone!!  I’ll leave that with you to ponder.





Our Program.


If you can keep up with this, then you are better than I am.  It has been a very busy 1st Term with activities popping up out of the blue making planning very difficult.





Hopefully, the rest of the year settles down but already there have been unforeseen changes.  With this Venturer Vibes, I have enclosed our program for the remainder of the year.  Unfortunately I had it copied before the following changes came to light.  Please note changes:





May 7th	There will be Venturers on this night.


May 9th and 10th


	The Video and Pizza Night and Horse Riding will have to be moved to later in the year as I have a commitment in Warrnambool on the Friday night.


May 28th	There will be no Venturers on this night as I will be away on School Camp.


June 4th	We will be packing pies from our fundraiser on this night.  If time permits, we will also attempt to deliver some of the orders and your assistance in this would be appreciated.  More on this closer to the time.


August 11th	As most of the Unit will (hopefully) be at the Initiative Course the previous weekend, there will not be Venturers on this Monday.





Subs


At our last Unit Council meeting, the Unit Council agreed to increase the Units ‘subs’ to $25.00 per term.  The additional $5 is to put into our Road Trip Fund.  More on the Road Trip later, but on the subject of subs, it would be nice if the Unit members actually paid them.  At the last count the Unit was owed in excess of $300 in outstanding subs (and other things).  The Unit does not run on thin air and requires money to meet its operating costs (badges, passports, maintenance and repairs to tents and water craft etc).  We will hold a couple of fundraising events during this year to help bolster the Unit’s funds, but in the meantime, please ensure your Venturer meets their financial commitment to the Unit.





Fund Raising


To support our Road Trip and, more importantly, to help reduce the costs of activities, the Unit will be undertaking 2 major fundraisers this year.





Electronic versions of all the Venturer Vibes can also be found on the site.  An easier (and cheaper) way for me to keep all the Unit members up to date with the changes to the program and other urgent information is by email.  To this end, can you please arrange to forward to me an email address (if you have one) by which I can communicate with your family and/or your Venturer.  I have 2 email addresses to which you can send correspondence.  The first is my work address which I monitor all day whilst I am at work; the second is my private address which I check nightly.


	� HYPERLINK "mailto:burns.steve.r@edumail.vic.gov.au" ��burns.steve.r@edumail.vic.gov.au�


	� HYPERLINK "mailto:ssburns@iprimus.com.au" ��ssburns@iprimus.com.au�





Road Trip


Without a doubt, this will be the biggest event ever undertaken by the Unit Council.  We are planning a Road Trip during the 2nd week of the September school holidays – Sunday 28th Sept to Friday 3rd Oct.  This is a slight change to the original dates advised to the Unit and has been brought about by the need to be back on the Saturday for the Queens Scout presentations at Government House.  I must advise you that the planning for this is in its EARLY STAGES and many of the finer details are yet to be worked out.  What I can tell you is that we will be taking 2 cars (Ambre and myself as drivers) and camping out in caravan parks at Gundagai, Parkes/Forbes, Bathurst and Sydney.  Along the way, we will be seeing the Ettamougah Pub at Albury, the Dog on the Tuckerbox at Gundagai, the prison remains and war graves at Cowra and ‘The Dish’ at Parkes.  Those with their learner’s permits will be able to do a couple of laps of Mount Panorama and then all will view the Motor Sport Museum.  We will then head to the Jenolan Caves for a tour before heading into Sydney.  We will spend a day in Sydney catching up with some friends from the Venture at Australia’s Wonderland before spending the last day on the road making our way back down the Hume Highway to Melbourne.  It is estimated the cost for all this will be around $250 per Venturer (plus spending money).  If you have any concerns regarding the road trip, please discuss these with your Venturer.  If they cannot help, then feel free to give me call.  I will be providing written information to you all as soon as I have some firm details.  There will also be a page on our website with all the latest information so keep an eye out for it.





That’s all for now.


Hope you are having a good break.


Steve.


9367-1887 (h)	9364-0200 (w)	0409-673867 (m)








The first, a Pie Drive, will begin immediately term 2 commences, the second will be a Trivia Night on August 30th.  Your help in supporting these events will, in the long run, save you money as the cost of activities can be subsidised by the Unit.  Without a doubt, the most expensive activity the Unit undertakes each year is our trip to the W.F. Waters Ski Lodge for our weekend in the snow.  This costs in the vicinity of $220 per Venturer for the weekend ($60 food & accommodation, $20 fuel, chain hire, National Park entrance fees, $50 ski hire and $90 lift ticket).  If the pie drive is as successful as it should be, this activity could be heavily subsidised.  It’s up to you.  Sell those pies to your friends, neighbours and workmates and save yourself some money.





Changes to the Uniform


As you may be aware, the National Executive Committee of Scouts Australia has been broaching the topic of a change of image of Scouting in Australia in an effort to attract more members to the movement.  This change of image is taking the form of a very large change in our uniform.  There have been many displays of the proposed uniforms at Scouting functions over the past 6 months and photos have been in Scouting publications and on the internet (� HYPERLINK "http://www.scouts.com.au/main.html" ��http://www.scouts.com.au/main.html�) for everyone to see but now is the time to have your say.  To this end, I have enclosed a copy of the Scout Association survey on the change to the uniforms with this Venturer Vibes.  Please take the time to fill the survey out and either return it to me or send it straight to the Association before the end of May.  I am quite open in voicing my opinion and vote against the change for many reasons which I have discussed with the Unit.  Unfortunately, the Chief Commissioner of Victorian has gone on record in the April 2003 edition of Scout Magazine as saying “No reply will be taken as a vote in favour of change when looking at the percentage of opinions against the Victorian total membership”.  Therefore, if every Venturer and their family does not register a vote by returning the survey before the end of May, the new uniforms will be introduced.  





If you would like to discuss this very important issue with me, please contact me by any means listed in this issue of the Venturer Vibes.





Web Site and Email Addresses


Our website is not only a pictorial record of our activities, but it also a means by which I can convey information to Unit members.  Please encourage your Venturer to keep an eye on the site   in particular the Venturer Program pages.








